H1N1 Flu (Swine Flu)


Every year in the United States the “flu” sickens and kills thousands of people. Normally it starts on the other side of the world months before it gets to the United States. Usually scientists know far enough in advance what type of “flu” it is so that they can create a vaccine that will protect people against that particular “flu”.  Every year the “flu” changes so every year a new vaccine has to be created.  Every fall in the United States people are encouraged to “get a flu shot” to protect them against that year’s flu.  The “season” to get the flu is normally late December until March.  
The flu causes a number of symptoms.  Some people get fevers, body aches, chills, sweats and a cough.  Some people’s symptoms are mild, some are severe.  Usually the very young, the very old and the people who have health conditions such as kidney disease, diabetes, etc. get very sick and sometimes die.

H1N1 flu is different because it is a new flu that scientists didn’t have time to prepare a vaccine for.  It also started at a time when the flu season in this country is over. 

Viruses get passed from humans to animals and back again all of the time creating stronger or weaker “flu”.  This virus is not just a “Swine” virus.  It is a combination of two swine viruses, a bird virus and a human virus.  So it shouldn’t be called “Swine flu”. 
The very best things that people can do to protect themselves from getting the H1N1 Flu are the following;

1. Stop Stressing!  Stress reduces the body’s ability to fight disease.  It wears you down. Local Health Authorities are “on top” of the situation.

2. Get enough sleep.  The body needs to rest to “re-charge”.
3. Eat the right things.  Green is Good…

4. Exercise.  Exercise strengthens the immune system, making you healthier to fight disease. 

5. Open the windows and air out the house on a nice day!

6. Wash your hands!  Over and over and over with soap, water and single use disposable paper towels. Carry hand sanitizer for emergency use when you can’t get to a sink.

7. Cover your mouth when sneezing or coughing.  Try to sneeze or cough into the “crook” or bend of your arm.

8. If you feel sick CALL your doctor.  If you are really sick, call 911, but try to contact your doctor first.  Having someone drive you to the doctor’s office or emergency room puts them at risk.  If you drive yourself and you are ill you are more prone to accidents.  
9. If you are sick STAY HOME!  Stay away from work, the mall, the church, the temple, the mosque…anywhere lots of people get together.  You don’t want to make them sick too. 
10. If you eat pork, you can continue eating it.  You cannot get H1N1 from eating pork. 

If you have more questions, The New Jersey Department of Health and Senior Services has opened a “Hotline”.

The toll free number is
1-866-321-9571

And is available twenty four hours a day

